
TIMELY WARNING 

CAMPUS ALERT  

ARSON 

November 2, 2013 

This communication is prepared as part of the Timely Warning requirement of the Jeanne Clery 

Disclosure of Campus Security Policy and Crime Statistics Act of 1990.  This federal law 

requires a general communication to the campus community of all crimes reported to campus or 

local police departments that may pose a threat to the campus community.  Such reports shall be 

provided to students and employees in a manner that is timely and that may aid in the prevention 

of similar occurrences. 

Millersville University responded to a call of a tree that was on fire outside of the Witmer Health 

Services building. The fire is being investigated as an arson. The fire was extinguished by 

students who witnessed the fire, and used extinguishers from a nearby building. Blue Rock Fire 

also responded. This was the second suspicious fire in the area. Also earlier in the afternoon at 

approximately 2:00 p.m. a box with property was set afire nearby the Verizon building in the 1
st
 

block of E. Cottage Ave.  

 

Four juveniles were observed in the area of the Witmer fire. Anyone who may have witnessed 

any of this activity or have information about the fires is asked to call Millersville University 

Police at 717-872-3433 or Millersville Borough Police Department at 717-872-4658. Callers can 

remain anonymous. 

Members of the campus community are urged to be aware of their surroundings, and if they any 

suspicious activity or an active fire to call 911 for police and fire response. University Police will 

have extra staff patrolling the campus this weekend. 

 

This notice can be removed on 16 Nov 2013 or when suspect and parents are identified. 


